February Newsletter

Santa Fe Trail High School

Welcome to the February issue of the Santa Fe Trail High School Newsletter.

(2) by Kyle Ellis
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Message from the Principal

Dear Santa Fe Trail High School Community,

February is here, bringing with it a season of growth, opportunity, and school spirit! As we continue into the second half of the
academic year, | want to take a moment to celebrate the hard work and dedication of our students, staff, and families.

This month is filled with exciting events, including winter sports competitions, academic achievements, and student activities that
showcase the talents and commitment of our Charger community. | encourage everyone to come out and support our teams,
performances, and school functions. Your presence and encouragement make a huge difference!

With spring just around the corner, it's also a great time for students to refocus on their academic goals. Whether preparing for
upcoming assessments, making college or career plans, or simply striving for personal growth, know that we are here to support each
and every student. Parents and guardians, thank you for your continued partnership in ensuring our students’ success. Parent-Teacher
Conferences are this month on Wednesday, February 12th from 4pm - 8pm and on Thursday, February 13th from 8am - 8pm.

As always, if you have any questions or need assistance, please don't hesitate to reach out. Let’s make this month one of positivity,
progress, and Charger pride!

Go Chargers!

Kyle Ellis




Principals Honor Roll - 3.8 and above GPA

Anghut:, Bailey
Barnes, Lillian
Sarm, Alora
Saum, Kaleb
Berkiay, Macy
Black, Reece
Boggs. Munter
Bolt, Tanner
Bolt, Tyler
Bragy, Rateigh
Branstetter, Eva
Bryant, Elizabeth
Burlew, Xolb
Cook, Madison
Cooper, Coay
Cox, Trevin

Cralg, Savannah
Crotinger, Bryson
Dinger, Benjamin
Donley, Amanda
Eamigh, Hanna
Eltis, Ethan
Flory, Piper
French, Hunter
Frye, Ashton
Fuller, O2zie
Fund, Lauren
Ganger, Peyton
Garcia, Kinsey
Garrison, Shelby
Gerisch, Brendon

Goodrich, Cassandra
Greenfield, Claire
Marmison, Addison
Harmon, Molly
Hatfi2id, Luciiie
Heberling, Lexsey
Heder, Alexs
Meiman, Quentin
Herren, Molly
Herrera, Kyree
Hinck, Raven
Hudson, Connor
Huizengs, Gretchen
JocoDs, Kaden
Johnson, Ainsiey
Johnson-Wood, Audry
Jones issiah
ones, Lexis
Kennedy, Ava

Kirby, Orake

Kitten, Xander
Kuhimann, Addison
Latuimer, Layia
Lattimer, Owen
Long, Taylor

Lyda, Abbagail
McFariang, Jackson
McFreen, 1saiah
McKee, Daniel
Michaelis, Addalyn
Moelier, Zoey
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Mohier, Jill
Moreno, Trevor
Neal, Jordan
Parkhill, Elizabeth
Perry, Brynna
Phillips, Reese
Pickering, Arions
Piper, Josie

Piper, Katie

Potter, Devon
Roberts, Bryce
Robens, K
Roberts, Vanessa
Shreve, Tyler
Simpson, Ameilya
Sisson, Corben
Siavin, Blaks
Sleicheer, Addeliyn
Sieichter, Rigley
Sleichter, Sydnee
Smith, Jalen
Smith, Presly
Sowers, Ellie
Spoonemore, Sam
Starr, Morgan
Strother, Alex
Suchi, Gabrieiie
Torneden, Annabells
Washington, Kenna
Williams, Sadie

Honor Roll - 3.33-3.79 GPA

Adkins, Madison
Anspaugh, Rylan
Ard, Kynlee
Babbitt, Dalan
Babbitt, Gracelyn
Baird, Xendall
Barrington, Addison
Bond, Nora
Brownlee, Dalan
Bryant, Nathan
Butler, Jayme
Cook, Quincy
Cox, Gavin
Danlels, Julion
Davis, Skylar
DeHart, Levi
Delaney, Avery
Ditty, Trenten
Fawl, Trinity
Franzen, layden
Garcia, Alexia
Garcia, Scott

Gleason, Breylan
Goltz, Tristen
Goodwin, Cassidy
Greene, Shae
Greep, Cohen
Guenther, Reese
Guffy, Michael
Hald, Bryce
Harding, Madison
Hastings, Uindsey
Hernandez, Isabell
Johnson, Brody
Kneib, Jaylynn
Koger, Harper
Koropatny, Logan
Uamas, Brian
McGregor, Caitlin
McKnight, Justin
McNary, Luke
McNary, Willow
Mohler, Dana
Morris I, Rusty

Neeley, Emma
Neidhardt, Brooke
Pickering, Morgan
Plerce, Mirabella
Powell, Aurora
Roberts, Lea
Roberts, Rylan
Rowe, Ava
Sheley, Leo
Sigwing, Ethan
Sinclair, Alexandria
Sleichter, Tanner
Smith, Arialynn
Smith, Gabriel
Smith, Gavyn
Sterling, Cambreah
Stinebaugh, Wyatt
Tantaros, Holden
Terry, Jade

Terry, Teagan
Welton, David
Whitaker, Camee




Classroom Highlights

Art
Submitted by Stephanie Kitten

Salutations, Chargers! It has been a cold one. We are off and rolling. Please remind students to check their school emails and Google
Classroom so they can stay on top of assignments. Spring is my favorite semester because there are so many wonderful activities

taking place, let alone seniors preparing for graduation and what comes next.

“Name It" Spring 2025

Check out the Senior Showcases on the Art Department Facebook Page.
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At Depariwent

Facebook Page

Congratulations to Kimberly8467, a Santa Fe Trail High School
student, who was selected as a finalist for the "Artist of the Week"
contest for grades 10-12. We were excited that she was chosen to
showcase her artistic talent.

Check it out at https://www.artsonia.com/ Support your student and the art department in one-stop shopping for over 30 unique gifts
with student artwork. They have everything from mugs, magnets, snap jewelry, T-shirts, quilting blocks, kitchen towels, garden flags,
golf towels, and so on. Artsonia donates 20% of purchases to our school arts program for new art supplies!

Students  Gift Shop

ART CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR 24-25

o Feb. 12th-4:00 PM - 7:00 PM - Parent Teacher Conferences

o Feb. 13th-8:00 AM - 7:00 PM - Parent Teacher Conferences

o April 30th - 9:00 AM - Pioneer League Art Show @ Prairie View

» May 7th - 6:00 PM - 7:00 PM - End-of-semester Fine Arts & Practical Arts Show, SFTHS Commons and Art Studio 120.
» May 17th - 10:00 AM - Graduation @ SFTHS gym

Stay safe and warm everyone!

Artfully, Mrs. Kitten



Entrepreneurship! The Life-Learning Lab
Submitted by Ashley Michaelis

Coffee Shop Soft Launch

1st Semester Entrepreneurship students drafted a business plan for a school run coffee shop. After conducting market research and
competition analysis, students were able to determine prices for products they hoped to provide in the future. This spring semester a
group of Business Communications students are taking the challenge of running the shop. These students were taught the basics of
making lattes and cappuccinos using industry equipment.

Over the week of January 27-31st students had a "soft open" of their shop. Offering a limited 120z Hot Drink menu that was available
for pre-order via email during specific limited hours each day. The students also acted as designers and created a mock-up of a drink
menu and promotional materials using client specifications and their creativity.

Thank you to the
local businesses
that supported
our student-run
adventure In
entrepreneurship!
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PLUMBING

Bahbitt Farms

Thundertaker Jerky Co.

2nd Semester Entrepreneurship students had their own business ideas that aligned with their interests. After a lengthy and
entertaining brainstorming session, the group moved forward with an idea to make their own jerky. Using their community connections,
students devised a plan to raise the needed funding and equipment to get started. After creating their own marinades, dehydrating
meat and significant taste-testing, the Thundertaker Jerky Company packaged their first batch of products this week and made their
first sales. Students have quickly learned by doing, and have been surprised at all the costs associated with running a business.

We want to give a HUGE THANK YOU to the local companies and community members that helped the group get up and running!
McCain Plumbing, Babbitt Farms, McCain Ranch, Trak Roofing & Construction, & McCain Home Repair.

Construction Technology
Submitted by Student Lindsey Hastings
I Mr. Stanton's construction technology class, we watched fve informational videas about different trade Jobs and ways to statyour

onn business. | leamed abouta few trade jobs that will provide a good income i you have the proper work ethic, Supples, and financia
state.

For example: What's causing the skiled labor shortage? Compared to past years, We do not have enough young peaple coming into
trades and learning useful e skils. Instead high Schaols are pushing kids toward college nstead of ging straightinto the workforce.
What are the highest paying jobs that no one falks about? Septic truck operators, basement waterproofers, and desel compressor
techs are allhgh-paying jobs that don't et mentioned often, Al of these professlons can be started on your own and be self
employed.

What trade job s right for me? To know which trade job i rght for you, you have to consider your work ethi, personay, inancia
state,and what you enjoy doing i ife

Should | consider sef employment? Selfemployment is a good option to consider when you are young. Starting your own business s
500 s you ¢an could lead you on & pathway to success. Some of these jobs could be andscaping,fencing, parking ot strping, and
Window cleaning,



Message From the Athletics/Activities Director

The winter season is well underway, and our Chargers have been hard at work, both on the court/mat and off. From basketball and
wrestling to activities and clubs, January has been a month filled with energy, determination, and school pride. As we close out
January, it's clear that February promises to be even more exciting and action-packed.

Winter Sports in Full Swing

Basketball season is heating up as our boys and girls teams compete in the heart of Pioneer League play. Each game brings high
energy, incredible teamwork, and the unwavering support of our Charger fans. Highlights from January include impressive wins against

league opponents and a strong showing in local tournaments. The athletes’ hard work in practices is paying off, and they're building
momentum heading into February.

Boys took 1st place at the Royal Valley Tournament.

Our wrestling team has also had a fantastic winter, with athletes competing at a high level and earning individual honors in
tournaments across the state. The team’s dedication to improvement and their drive to succeed are evident in every match. With
league championships on the horizon, our wrestlers are focused on bringing home more victories and preparing for the challenges of
regionals and state. SFT will be hosting the Pioneer Girls League Wrestling Championships on Thursday, February 6, starting at 3:30
PM.

Activities and Achievements

Winter isn't just about sports — it's a season filled with exciting activities and accomplishments across the school. The Charger band
and choir have been working diligently to prepare for upcoming performances, showcasing their talent and dedication. Meanwhile,
student clubs and organizations, including FFA, FCCLA, and StuCo, have been busy with projects and events that demonstrate
leadership and community engagement.

Academically, students are also making strides as we transition into the second semester. Teachers and students have been
collaborating on new challenges and opportunities, continuing the tradition of excellence in the classroom. Parent-Teacher
Conferences in February will provide an opportunity to celebrate successes and discuss goals for the remainder of the year.

Looking Ahead to February

February is shaping up to be a critical month for Charger athletics, as league championships will be on the line. Basketball teams will
be fighting for top spots in the Pioneer League, while wrestlers will compete in regional championships with hopes of advancing to the
state tournament. It's a thrilling time for athletes, coaches, and fans alike, as months of hard work culminate in high-stakes
competition.

Beyond sports, February is also a busy time for school activities and events. Planning is underway for the annual Spring Play, which will
hit the stage in early March with three performances. Students and staff involved in the production are already hard at work, and
anticipation is building for what promises to be another outstanding show.

Additionally, don't miss Winter Royalty on Friday, February 7, during halftime of the boys" game. The Chargerettes will also be
performing with the Jr. Chargerettes between the girls and boys' varsity games. Be sure to come out and support our teams and
performers!

An Exciting Time to Be a Charger

Whether it's on the court, in the classroom, or on the stage, Charger pride is on full display this winter. The energy and enthusiasm of
our students, staff, and community make this an incredible time to be part of the Santa Fe Trail family. As we move into February and
beyond, we look forward to celebrating even more accomplishments and milestones together.

Thank you for your continued support of our students and programs.
Go Chargers!

Kris Henry



Activities Highlights

Scholars Bowl

Submitted by Ashley Michaelis

Scholars Bowl finishes their season on Wednesday, February 5th with the Regional Competition at Silver Lake. Out of our final roster of
23 students participating, 83% of the team made Fall Semester Honor Roll, with GPAs of 3.33 or higher. What an awesome
achievement!

2024-2025
SANTA FE TRAIL HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOLARS BOWL

Band

Submitted by Lance Quilling

The High School Band kept themselves very busy during the month of January. SFT had nine students who auditioned for the All- State
band in Salina on the 19th. They also had 17 students who were selected for the K-State honor band which was held on January 24th
to 26th. The students did an amazing job and a select few were nominated by Dr. Frank Tracz, director of bands for KSU, to participate
in the "Heartland Musicians Abroad Ensemble." This select group will tour in Europe during the summer of 2026! The band had also
been performing at home basketball games.

Chargerettes

Submitted by Erica French

On Saturday, February 1st, the Chargerette Dance team hosted their annual Jr. Chargerette dance clinic for grades kindergarten
through eighth grade. Participants learned dance skills, played games, and learned a dance routine they will perform on Friday,
February 7th following the Girls Varsity basketball game. We'd like to thank the community for their support and participation in this
fundraiser.

Play

Submitted by Kara Holbert

This year, the SFTHS Theatre Department presents "Late Bus" for its Spring Play! At Saw Mill Public High School, the late bus picks
students up at 6:30 p.m. It just never comes on time. Over the course of a school week, we meet Saw Mill High's collection of
mavericks and misfits with no other way to get home: the chaotic valedictorian, the big-brained transfer, the detention heads, the band
geeks, the athlete, the anxious ones, and the one quietly observing it all. With some magical music, vicious rumors, breakups, and more
than one breakdown, Late Bus is a close look at what it means to be in high school in our messy world. Together, this group of teens in
a hurry to grow up might just learn a little bit more about what it means to be here, now.

Save the dates for the shows!
Friday, March 7th @ 7pm
Saturday, March 8th @ 7pm
Sunday, March 9th @ 2pm

Congratulations to the Cast & Crew!

Late Pus Crew List

Cast List

Choir

Submitted by Kara Holbert

SFTHS Choirs have been hard at work this semester already learning their music to prepare for their concert in March and Contest later
this spring. The Junior High/High School Combined Choir Concert is on Wednesday, March 12th at 7:00 PM in the SFTHS Auditorium.

Join us for a music-filled evening featuring all of the SFT District Choirs! Students have been working hard in their ensembles, learning

their music in-new-and exciting ways. We hope you can make it out. Admission is FREE! SFTHS Choirs will also travel to Prairie View in

April to sing at the KSHSAA Large Group Contest, to sing their music they have been preparing for a judge. More info to come soon!



Culture & Cuisine Club FBLA

Submitted by Jessica Nicholson Submitted by Julie Smith
Twenty-nine members competed at the District VIl Conference held at Washburn University. Current District VII Vice President and SFT
student, Tyler Bolt, hosted a successful conference for 486 members representing 16 high school chapters, and four middle school
chapters. SFT student Gabe Smith presented his campaign speech for the position of District VII VP for 2025 - 2026 and was
unanimously elected by voting delegates from all chapters.

This January, our high school launched the Culture and Cuisine g ' "

Club, which kicked off with a virtual trip to Japan. Members éf? 7'5 , 2 ‘ "i ﬁs’
learned about the world's fastest mochi maker and explored the & o Y W
cultural significance of mochi in Japanese New Year = ‘;7‘. *" ‘_&'i\, ) “«)
celebrations and special occasions. By sampling foods from & ® 4‘ “ @™ ";
different regions and learning about their cultural origins, , , " 4> Tﬂ ‘ \ gﬁ3
students are expanding their worldviews and developing deeper &> " -, S AN
empathy and understanding. Each gathering is a delicious b; “’ : &g L4

journey that demonstrates how food connects us, breaks down \f ok & -~ ‘ ‘3;

more significant than our differences.

cultural barriers, and reminds us that our shared humanity is far m - \ ; '!

KAY Club
Submitted by Mary Burgett

Congratulations to Emma Neeley. She was selected as KSHSAA CapFed True Blue Student of the Week! Check out this amazing article:
https://kshsaacovered.com/news/2025/1/29/kansas-association-for-youth-capfed-true-blue-student-of-the-week-santa-fe-trails-

I : . ith ‘

Santa Fe Trail High School
Team Place 4th




Green Team

Submitted by Eric Staab

Green Team is sponsoring a free trip to the KSU vs TCU women's basketball game Wednesday. Students will take a bus tour of the KSU
campus as well the Kansas Forestry Service where students will see where Kansas native seedlings and shrubs are grown. Trees are
that are grown there will be given away for Green Team's tree annual tree giveaway. Special thank you to KSU for supplying a portion of
tickets, as well Nurse Kim for being a chaperone for our trip.

Yearbook
Submitted by Julie Smith

3 Important Yearbook Things:

1.Books are still up for sale. Get a form from Mrs. Smith, or order online at jostens.com.
2.Please email senior portraits to jsmith@usd434.us. Photos must be in portrait orientation.

3.Yearbook staff submitted their first spreads to publish in January. These first spreads contain all of our generous community

businesses who purchased an ad. Thank you to the following businesses for supporting Yearbook!

McCain Bulldings Sa

THANK 40V TO OVR COMMVNITY OF SUPPORT!

MeCain Plumbing




Athletics Highlights

Wrestling
Submitted by Tyler Gonzales

Weights/Powerlifting

Since coming out of Winter Break the Wrestling Teams have been busy.

On January 11th, Rossville tournament got cancelled, so the boys and girls varsity attended the Shawnee Heights Invitational. The boys
team finished 2nd place; and the girls team finished 3rd place. At the Shawnee Heights Invitational, Blake Slavin joined an exclusive
group of 100 Match Winners (varsity matches).

The boys JV competed at Shawnee Heights on January 15th in a mixed format with five other schools; athletes got 2-3 matches and
showed improved development.

On January 17th, the girls varsity attended the Wellsville Tournament and finished 2nd as a team of 22 teams; in addition, the boys
team also entered a mixed Varsity/JV line up at Wellsville Tournament and finished 2nd as a team of 24 teams.

The Basehor Linwood Bobcat Classic was held on January 17th & 18th. The boys varsity attended and finished 17th of 36 teams.

On January 23rd, the Chargers sent a young jv boys line up to dual Labette and Baldwin in Altamont. The girls also dualed against

Labette and Baldwin that evening. Before SChOO'
The boys varsity attended the Bob Kuhn Prairie Senior Classic at Hays High School on January 24th & 25th, finishing 5th of 17 teams. All S "
eSSIoNs

6:45 om - 730 am
Day of Week Date

The girls team took a first place finish at the Council Grove tournament on January 25th.
On January 28th, the boys and girls JV teams attended a mixer at Louisburg and made some improvements and competed well.

Senior Night was held on January 30th. The boys and girls varsity teams dualed and WON against Eudora, sending the seniors out in

style! ThUrSng 1-23-25

CONGRATULATIONS to our six seniors: Peyton Ganger, Blake Slavin, Tyler Bolt, Bryce Combes, Drake Kirby and Tage Skocny.

Thursdoy ~ 1-30-25
Thursday ~ 2-6-25
Thursday ~ 2-20-25
Thursdoy ~ 2-27-25
Thursday ~ 3-6-25
Thursday ~ 3-13-25

Track
Submitted by Michelle Herren

Can't wait to see you March 31!

After School
All Sessions
345 pm - 430 pm

Dayof Week  Date
Tuesday 1-21-25
Thursday 1-23-25
Tuesday 1-28-25
Wednesday ~ 1-29-25
Monday 2-3-25
Wednesday ~ 2-5-25
Monday 2-10-25
Tuesday 211-25
Monday 21715
Wednesdoy ~ 2-19-25
Monday 2-24-25
Wednesday ~ 2-26-25

Track & Field begins Monday, March 3. If you have not been out for another sport yet this school year, please be sure to have all your
paperwork in to the office (to Lisa Slade) by February 28th. This includes a school physical and watching the concussion video.



Student Services

Virtual Health Care Career Day
Submitted by Tosha Smith

Santa Fe Trail students had the opportunity to attend the 2025 Virtual Health Care Career Day presented by the Kansas Hospital
Association, the Kansas Board of Regents, and the Kansas Department of Education. They hosted virtual sessions to help provide
insights on careers in Health Care on Thursday, January 30th.

Students were able to view the 20-minute presentations they were interested in throughout the morning. Sessions included Respiratory
Therapy, Family Practice Medicine, Facilities Management, Behavioral Health, Pharmacy, Occupational Therapy, Critical Care
Nursing/ICU, Health IT/Cybersecurity and Taking Your Next Steps in Health Care.
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